October 2007
To Whom It May Concern:

It is my privilege to offer this letter of recommendation for Steve Nesbitt. Steve has been employed at Lansing Christian School as a foreign language instructor since August 2003. I was superintendent of LCS until July 2007 and thus have 4 full years of personal observation and experience on which to base this recommendation: Steve is an excellent educator. He brings energy, passion, and enthusiasm to the classroom and to the task of teaching a foreign language to middle school and high school students. 
Steve’s self-created teaching method (ULAT) is unique and effective; it was thoroughly reviewed by our administrative team and embraced as the model by which we would conduct foreign language instruction at LCS. Steve was able to efficiently and effectively teach his fellow foreign language teaching colleague his ULAT methodology so that a more effective means of teaching Spanish could be conducted at the Elementary and Middle School level (his primary teaching assignments are in the high school).

His daily lessons are filled with his energetic and engaging demonstrations which reinforce to the students the meaning of the words they are learning. He uses props, high tech visuals, and persistent, patient one-on-one dialogue with each student to ensure that every student in his class learns Spanish. In a little over two years Steve reversed the trend before he arrived of discouraged students and declining interest in a foreign language to a program in which students are pursuing AP and CLEP test opportunities in Spanish. Students are clamoring to take 4 years of Spanish when only 2 are required.
Steve is passionate about learning a foreign language and he infects his students with that same passion. Several recent graduates have chosen to pursue Spanish in college as a minor directly because of his influence as a teacher. More than that, his students understand that the real benefit to learning a foreign language lies in gaining the ability to share the good news of Jesus Christ in one’s native tongue. Our students have joined Steve and his family on a mission trip to Mexico and in local service opportunities with Lansing’s Hispanic community.

Steve is man of consummate character; he is a dedicated and faithful father and husband, he is committed to his school and seeks to advance LCS at every opportunity and he is respectful of authority. He is articulate in both the spoken and written word. Steve is one of the finest (if not the very finest) teacher I have ever had the privilege to partner with in Christian education. 
His intellect, dedication, passion, and effective methods of instruction equip him to turn around a floundering foreign language program or elevate to new heights one which is already highly regarded. I have no reservation recommending him for any position for which you may deem him qualified.
I would welcome the opportunity to speak with you in person about Steve because a letter does not do justice to his accomplishments nor to articulate my admiration for this educator. Please feel free to contact me at 517.281.6825 or “jkoan2@hotmail.com” if I can be of any further assistance to you.

Sincerely,
Jim Koan, II
Superintendent, Phoenix Unified Christian Schools
Former superintendent, Lansing Christian School
